
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

School Bulletin Friday 10th January 2025 
 

Welcome to the Spring term.  It has been lovely to see everybody back in the school after a holiday and 

settle back into their learning and school life.  Our new CEO (Dan Morrow) started officially on January 

1st and we had our first Primary Headteachers meeting with him on Wednesday.  He is a big advocate 

for schools with mixed-age classes and we look forward to his contribution to CELT. 

 

We look forward to welcoming you to our first parent forum of the year next Wednesday 15th January in 

the school hall from 3:15pm. 

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Nathan Cooper – Headteacher 

 

Attendance: 6th January – 10th January - Whole School 97.3% 

 

 

 

Parent and Carer Forum 
Wednesday 15th January 3.15pm in the school hall 
 

We look forward to welcoming you to our Spring term parent & carer forum next Wednesday 15th 

January. As usual you will receive whole school updates and reminders and get the chance to meet 

with class teachers to discover more about the learning for the term. 

 

Childcare is provided free of charge and light refreshments are available. 

 

See you there...Team Luxulyan 

For all CELT schools this attendance threshold is set at 96% in line with national attendance data. 

Ash Beech Sycamore Oak 

98% 99% 98.4% 94.2% 

Thank you so much for your support in ensuring your children are in school regularly and therefore 

making the most of their educational opportunities.  Congratulations to the winners– Beech class!!  

Congratulations to our Celebration Award Winners 

Ash Star of the week – Gracie  

Superstar Learner – Harlie H-C 

Beech Star of the week – Elliot T 

Superstar Learner – Aurora H 

Sycamore Star of the week – Logan B 

Superstar Learner – Fern S 

Oak 
Star of the week – Harry C 

Superstar Learner – Ed J 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Go Cornish 
Dydh da/hello 

  

This half term Ash and Beech are going to be practicing their counting to ten whilst Oak 

and Sycamore are going to be learning to ask questions. 

  

This week our words/phrases have been: 

Ash and Beech Oak and Sycamore 

onan, dew 

(pronounced onan, dou) 

1, 2 

Piw os ta? 

(pronounced pew os ta) 

Who are you? 

  

Our January phrase of the month is ‘Penn-Bloodh Lowen’ (pronounced pen bloth loe-en) which 

means Happy Birthday.  This is a great one to try using at home. 

  

Oll an gwella/All the best 

Kryw Kernewek 

 

 
Wraparound Clubs 
A reminder to please book wraparound clubs by the THURSDAY for the following week.  
 
 

Spring Term Clubs 
The new Spring Term clubs commence week beginning 13th January 2025. 

 

Lego Lunchtime Club is now full. All children who were signed up by 16th December have a place. 

 

All children who signed up for Plan, Do and Review Club with Miss Allison also have their places. 

 
Year groups Club Day/time 

Reception, 1, 2 Plan, Do, Review Club  

with Miss Allison 

 

Monday 

3.15-4.15 

 3, 4, 5, 6 Cross Country Lunchtime 

with Mr Kellow 

 

Tuesday 

Lunchtime 

3, 4, 5, 6 Netball Club with Miss Soper 

 

Tuesday 

3.15-4.15 

3, 4, 5, 6 Football Club with Mr Hanns-Drake 

 

Tuesday 

3.15-4.15 

All Year Groups Lego Lunchtime Club (now full) 

with Mrs Berry  

 

Friday 

Lunchtime 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Change of Menu – Census Day 
Thursday 16th January 2024 
For our Census Day, we have a change of menu to 

our usual choices. 

 

On the School Census Day, all school lunches 

ordered for our Key Stage 1 (Ash and Beech) 

children are directly linked to our Universal Infant 

Free School Meal funding so the more children who 

order a school lunch on Census day, the more 

funding the school will receive. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
Ash and Beech Class Fun 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Starting School in September 2025 
Don’t forget to apply for your child’s place in reception class for September 2025. The deadline to 

submit your application is Wednesday 15th January. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Neurodevelopmental (ND) Assessment Process Information Meeting – Thursday 6th 

February 2025 
 

Following changes to the ND assessment process, a profile now needs to be completed with parents to 

assess need and support prior to any referral for diagnosis such as ASD or ADHD. 

 

On Thursday 6th February 2025- 2pm – 3pm 

Mrs LDL will be holding another information session on this process for parents / carers if you would 

like to know more about the ND profiling tool. 

 

Please use the link below if you would like to attend. 

 

* Please note, if your child already has a diagnosis (ASD/ADHD) or is currently on the ND pathway 

there is no need to attend* 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/1E2ShDXe18 

https://forms.office.com/e/1E2ShDXe18


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Impact of Lateness 

Please remember that the school gates open at 8.40am and close at 8.50am. Children will be marked 

as late after this time and unauthorised after registers close. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Calendar 

Spring and Summer Term 2025 

6th January Return to School – 1st Half of Spring 2025 Term 

 

Dodgeball at Poltair School – Oak Class 

Week beginning 

13th January  

Spring Term Clubs begin 

13th January Dodgeball Year 3 /4 team – Poltair School 

14th January Football/Netball Fixture Roche CP School HOME 

15th January Parent and Carer Forum 3.15 in the school hall 

17th January Cross Country KS2 team 

20th January Dodgeball Year 3 /4 team – Poltair School 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

27th January  Cross Country KS2 team 

6th February  Neurodevelopmental (ND) Assessment Process Information Meeting  

2pm-3pm 

 

10th February Cross Country KS1 team 

24th February – 

28th February 

Oak Class Tennis and Swimming lessons at Bodmin Leisure Centre 

3rd March – 7th 

March 

Sycamore Class Tennis and Swimming lessons at Bodmin Leisure Centre 

June 11th – 13th Year 5 & 6 residential to Barton Hall 

July 7th – 9th Year 3 & 4 residential to Camp Kernow 


